## **Mad River Club**

# AUGUST 2019 NEWSLETTER

P.O. Box 171 Pulaski, NY 13142-0171 Phone 315-387-5788

### **MRC Officers**

Chairman of the Board: Tim Howell 315-963-7330

President: Gary Crawford 315-559-4174

1st V.P.: Kelly Perkins 315-625-4122

2<sup>nd</sup> V.P.: Mark Bishop 202-272-8546

Financial Secretary: Rachel Pitkin 315-783-5455

Assistant Fin. Secretary: Don Smith 315-697-2102

Treasurer: Lori Vezendy 315-298-5804

Recording Secretary: Mark Bishop (temp)

Newsletter Editor: Rick Schmitt 704-619-8324

### 🔍 Respect MRC Guest Rules 🤩



### **Next Club Meeting**

Friday, September 13th (BOD 6:30, Members 8:00)

### Work Day Opportunities

REMEMBER: Members must contact the Chair of the committee they work for and note work days in the log book on the counter in order to make certain they get credit for their work day.

### \*\*\*\*\* HELP NEEDED \*\*\*\*\*

**Building and Grounds**: Dale Macklen 315-387-5365

- 1.) Lawn Mowing (Constant Need)
- 2.) Brush Trimming
- 3.) Cleaning the Clubhouse

**Cleaning:** Need volunteer(s) to clean the clubhouse as needed. Please call Dale Macklen 315-387-5365

**Posting:** Please contact Frank Hilliker 315-298-3004 if you are interested in posting the club property. If you want to post the south property, contact Gary Crawford 315-559-4174

**Security:** Contact Mike Lane to to set up times help with security on club property. 315-558-0888

#### STILL HAVE GUN RAFFLE TICKETS??

TURN THEM IN... NOW... PLEASE!

The Gun Raffle Drawing starts soon. PLEASE RETURN YOUR UNSOLD TICKETS.

Contact Greg Masselli at 315-952-1624 or

gmaselli@comfortsystemsusa.com



July 18, 2019 Dave Detlor had pneumonia and was in the hospital. He is home now, at home and doing better. A card, with a gift card was sent.

July 18, 2019 We just found out that a long time member has passed away. John Wilk (81) of Mexico, had spent the past couple of years in a nursing home. John passed away M 7, 2019. We tried to reach the family. Cards were sent and not returned. If we can locate the daughter, we will express our sympathies. John's wife is also in ill health.

August 2, 2019 A card was sent to Brantley Brock, son of Darien Brock. Brantley broke his arm the day before our family Picnic.

Know someone who is sick or passed? Please contact one of the following:

**Brian Dano at 315-243-1994** 

Charlene at 315-625-7331 (leave message)

E-mail: <a href="mailto:bdns@ymail.com">bdns@ymail.com</a>
E-mail: <a href="mailto:c-dano@hotmail.com">c-dano@hotmail.com</a>

If any member knows of a deceased member from the past year, please let the board know so we can get their names on the plaque in the clubhouse.

### 2019 Gun Raffle

### **Drawing to be held September 1st**

This year we will be using **Tim's Guns in Elbridge**, located at **1404 NY-5**, **Elbridge**, **NY 13060**. The **drawing begins September 1**<sup>st</sup> of **2019**.

Members with ticket sales of (30) or more will be entered in an independent drawing at the September club meeting for a chance to win a **Ruger American Rifle** (blued or synthetic stock) in your choice of caliber: (.223, .270, .308, .22-250, .30-06, 7MM-08 or 6.5 Creedmoor) Also, as in past years, members selling 30 or more tickets will receive credit for a workday. The member with the most sales will be awarded a \$350.00 gift card to **Tim's Guns.** If there is a tie the prize will be split accordingly.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact Greg Maselli at : <a href="maselli@comfortsystemsusa.com">gmaselli@comfortsystemsusa.com</a> or 315-952-1624

### **Trap House Sundays!**



This is a SAFE, FUN activity. If you have ever wanted to try skeet shooting, even if you have never used a shotgun before, come and give it a try. Gary Granger wants beginners to come out. He is more than willing to help. If you are an experienced shooter, you will enjoy the VOICE ACTIVATED system.

Fliers and schedules may be found on the Facebook page. Printed fliers and schedules for the Trap House are available at monthly meetings.

Please see the Facebook page for further information.

Questions? Call Gary Granger at 315-427-1162

### KID'S TROUT DERBY JUNE 29, 2019



# 125<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Picnic and Awards



# Mad River Club 1<sup>st</sup> Annual Memorial HOGFEST

MRC's First Annual Memorial Hogfest was held on Saturday, August 10<sup>th</sup>. Members enjoyed a great day of riding, each other's company and, of course, WE PIGGED OUT!





### **Important: New Members Please Read!**

To help alleviate some of the problems regarding rules violations, the BOD's have decided that, after the July 2019 meeting, **new members must come to the regular member meeting at 8:00** on the night they are to receive their membership. This will allow the board to explain some of the rules and expectations that come with club membership and to encourage members to participate in club events.

### **Camp Sites Available**

Steve Cassellbury said he has two camping sites available on the Worth Property. If you are interested in these campsites please let Steve know. 315-481-1496

### Want to Use the Clubhouse?

We have a great Clubhouse, not to mention the rest of our facilities. If you would like to use the club for an event, please contact Dale Macklen 315-387-5365.

### **Clubhouse Cleanliness**

Dale Macklen works his tail off as Building and Grounds Chair. Our Clubhouse and the other buildings on our property are important to all of us. If you are on the property for any reason... CLEAN UP YOUR OWN MESS! It is not Dale's job to clean up after YOU.

### **Newsletter Submissions**

Have something you would like to see printed here?

Please feel free to email me or see me at the monthly meeting. Email raschmitt@carolina.rr.com or call me at 704-619-8324

### Stay Informed – Subscribe Today

Club members, who wish to receive news and information updates throughout the month, will need to subscribe to the MRC webpage. There are no subscription fees. As a subscriber to the website you will automatically be sent update messages as they are posted to our website.

# Mad River Club August 9, 2019 Meeting Membership Wait List

Welcome to our new members who joined The following individuals moved to the Perm wait list on 8/9/19:

Name Sponsor 1. Mark Vaughn Benjamin Carroll

Matt Rogers Lou McNett Michael Snyder William Gould 2. Tom Seeber
3. Mearl Temple
4. Michael Kelly
5. Cynthia Kelly
6. Josh Mezger
7. Joshua Fehrman
8. Justin Witt
Paul Kirk
Ren Burd
Rachel Pitkin
Doug Carr
Doug Carr
Stanley Wuest

We have full membership and 17 on wait list at this time. If someone resigns, the next individual on the permanent list will be offered membership. All individuals moved to permanent list will remain on list for 2020 enrollment season. - Don

## **Contact Information**

Committee Chairs	<b>Board of Directors</b>	
Building & Grounds: Dale Macklen 315-387-5365	1 Year	Gary Daniels 488-5575
Camping: Steve Casselbury 315-481-1496		Jeffery Mosier 846-5612
Trails: Jacob Halsey 315-775-7513		Tim Howell 315-963-7330
Work Day: Kamarie Perkins 315-561-2889 or kamarie.perkins@gmail.com,  Security: Mike Lane 315-558-0888	2 Year	Norm Draper 315-775-7218
		Ken Creech 732-431-1631
		Mike Lane 315-558-0888
Posting: Frank Hilliker 315-298-3004	3 Year	Darien Brock 315-778-2680
Entertainment: Lou McNett 315-387-5339	5 1 <b>4</b> W	
<b>Archery:</b> Bill Killam 315-387-3350		Frank Hilliker 315-298-3004
·		Larry Yerdon 315-387-5140
<b>Traphouse:</b> Gary Granger 315-427-1162		